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From the Pastorôs Computer ï 

 

Encounters with Christ 

 

This yearôs season of Lent and Holy Week has been a truly blessed season for me.  I 

cannot remember a more meaningful and deepening Lent and Holy Week in my life.  

Maybe that is just my failing memory of my several decades of life but the point is...it 

was truly a blessed time in my faith journey with Christ.  Also, it was a blessed 

season for many of you.  Thank you for sharing your stories of Godôs presence and 

growth in Him.  God is very present among us. 

 

So I would like to share how I have encountered Christ the past two months.  As you might be aware, my 

33-year-old son was diagnosed with Burkitt lymphoma about seven weeks ago.  Obviously, this has been 

part of my life journey over this season of Lent and Holy Week.  So how can I in the midst of shock, 

anxiety and exhaustion claim that this has been a blessed season?  Because God has been present and I 

have consistently encountered Christ.  Very simply, I have encountered Christ through you.  Let me name 

the ways: 

¶ I have encountered Christ through you every time I have received a card or note of encouragement, 

love and hope.  I cannot tell you how much these have meant to me and my family.  Often these 

written notes of encouragement have come just when I needed it most...when I was feeling tired or 

overwhelmed. 

¶ I have encountered Christ every time you have assured me of your continued prayers as the journey 

has continued.  Not just when you first found out about my sonôs illness but at week five, six, 

seven....  It means that you understand that it is a long journey.  You have been praying for my son, 

 Jon, and also for Gabrielle, Erik and me.  We all need your prayers and we have encountered 

 Christ in your continued prayers. 

¶ I have encountered Christ by your grace.  Because of my numerous trips, which will continue for a 

 while, I have not been able to do everything that I normally do in my role as Pastor.  I have had to 

let go of some things.  Your response has been understanding, grace and a willingness to help. 

¶ I have encountered Christ when you have asked how Jon is doing and how I am doing.  Every time 

you have asked me this question, I have sensed that you truly want to know.  It is not a quick and 

simple ñhow are you doing?ò  It is a genuine caring question.  Sometimes I want to talk about it 

 and sometimes I do not and you have understood that.  It is good. 

 

So I share two scriptures with you: 
 

ñTherefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing.ò 

1 Thessalonians 5:11 
 

ñTherefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all people,  

especially to those who belong to the family of believers.ò   

Galatians 6:10 
 

The point is this: we encounter Christ when He meets us in our need AND we encounter Christ 

when we are His hands, feet and voice to others.  Remember, every time you act in the name of 

Christ, you are personally having an Encounter with Christ. 

 

Encountering Christ daily through you, 
 

Pastor Don Olson  



  HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Deborah Goucher 2 

Crystal Coffey 3 

Olivia Cheney 5 

Kyle Snow 10 

Marion Schill 11 

Phil Gueli 12 

Hailey Quill 12 

Norma Callahan 13 

Zachary Folger 13 

Ryan Keith 15 

Deirdre MacLean 15 

Susan Caron 16 

Lori OôBrien 17 

Theresa Guaraldi 18 

Chloe MacNevin 19 

Sue Bolinder 20 

Becky Phelan 20 

Alexandria Cousin 21 

Dan Skinner 22 

James Almeida 24 

Robin Widner 26 

Rachael Buckley 27 

Esther Garland 29 

David Buzzee 31 

MAY EVENTS 

MOTHERôS DAY FLOWER SALE 

Once again, the teens will be selling hanging baskets 

of annuals, as a fundraising effort towards the 2015 

Covenant High In Christ conference.  The baskets 

will be available on Mother's Day weekend, May 10th

-11th, on a first-come, first-serve basis.  More details 

will be available in the "So You Know" 

publication.  Please consider supporting our teens in 

this worthy cause. 

2nd ANNUAL WOMENôS SPRING RETREAT 

Friday, May 30th - Sunday, June 1st 

Sawyerôs Camp Weowemuch, Waterford, Maine 

     Come and relax by the lake, hang in a hammock, or chill in an easy chair!  This is an informal setting open 

to all women and friends of Community Covenant Church for a time of renewal, refreshment and rejuvenation.  

Take part in any number of activities or feel free to just sit and relax in solitude.  The men have done this for 

yearsénow itôs the ladiesô turn! 

     This year we will divide into two teams for the planning of meals.  Please contact Patty Sawyer by phone or 

e-mail to be assigned to a team.  Each team will be responsible for providing and the preparation of one 

breakfast, one lunch and one dinner.  Plans are also still in the making for our devotion time, craft time, 

campfire, as well as our guided sunset cruise on the lake with Captain Patty.   

     Donôt miss out on the fun!  Contact Patty at 774-213-9050 or patty@sawyerclan.com to make your 

reservation or to answer any questions you may have.  Watch for additional information and carpooling 

options to come.  And rememberéwhat happens in Maine, stays in Maine! 

ñNORTH TO ALASKAò  

SENIOR FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON 

Saturday, May 3rd 11:00 am 

Are you eligible for AARP? Then you are invited to 

the Senior Fellowship Luncheon on May 3rd. Sue 

Bolinder and Jane Ostlund will present a travelogue 

of their recent Alaskan vacation. Having seen some 

of their past photos, you wonôt be disappointed. 

Always wanted to visit Alaska? This is your 

opportunity to get a taste of what itôs like. 

 

Luncheon will be served immediately following in 

the multi-purpose room. 

VBS REGISTRATION 

Itôs that time again! Registration forms for 

this summerôs Vacation Bible School will 

be available beginning May 1st. VBS will 

run July 14th through 18th, and this yearôs 

theme is SonRise National Park. 

mailto:patty@sawyerclan.com


SPECIAL MENôS BREAKFAST 

Saturday May 3rd at 7:30am 

     On Saturday, May 3rd at 7:30 am, there will be a special breakfast  for men at our church. Dan Croce who is 

the chaplain for the Plymouth County Correctional Facility will be the speaker after the meal. Dan has been on 

both sides of the prison system. He received Christ as his Savior while behind bars of the same prison where 

he now serves as chaplain. During his incarceration, he studied the Bible under Chaplain Bob Hanson and was 

discipled by Pastor Dennis Bauder for four years after his release. He received his BA in Bible Theology at 

Wheaton College and was ordained in July of 1995. In 1996, he became a full time chaplain at PCCF, the 

same prison where he accepted Jesus into his heart.  His ministries there include preaching, pastoral 

counseling, teaching Bible study and coordinating services and pastoral visits. This is a faith based ministry.  

He is not on salary and only receives a stipend. 

     Please join us on May 3rd  at 7:30am as we have the breakfast prepared by our expert Menôs Breakfast crew 

and stay for our dynamic and interesting speaker. A love offering will be collected for Danôs ministry. Please 

RSVP by Sunday, April 27th to Don Alger at 508 944 5336 or Tom Chiocca at 508 824 5717 if you OR ANY 

GUESTS plan to attend so that breakfast can be planned in advance. 

     Gentlemen, while you are at the breakfast (or even if you are unable to attend that morning activity) please 

consider taking part in the Scrap Metal Collection which will follow in the parking lot sponsored by Menôs 

Ministry to collect funds for CHIC 2015. Please see separate article. 

MENôS MINISTRY SCRAP METAL DRIVE 

Saturday, May 3rd following Menôs Breakfast 

Approximate time 9:30am to 4pm 

     There will be a scrap metal collection in the parking lot of our church on Saturday, May 3rd starting 

approximately at 9:30am (following Menôs Breakfast) and lasting until 4pm or when the dumpster is filled, 

whichever comes first. The funds raised are to benefit students going to CHIC 2015. A 30 yard dumpster will 

be provided by Atlantic Recycling of Hanson. The dumpster will be in the parking lot of the church for 

deliveries but the Mighty Men and their trucks will also come to your house to pick up metal.  Some articles 

that will be accepted are air conditioners, brass,( aluminum and copper please separate), lead, wire, appliances, 

batteries, electric motors, metal auto parts, etc. Our team will use discretion and to avoid injuries, will have the 

right of refusal  for articles that are too large, awkward, or heavy.  

     So, start your spring cleaning early and consider participating in this fundraiser for CHIC 2015. For any 

questions, please call Paul Halleran  at 781 635 3740. 

MENôS MINISTRY PAINTBALL TOURNAMENT 

Saturday, May 17th 

Please join us for the first annual Menôs Ministry Paintball Tournament. It will be held in Holbrook 

on Saturday, May 17th at 9:30am. The cost is 25 dollars per person. Sons are welcome. The price includes 200 

paintballs, mask, and gas. We need to have at least 10 warriors. This is a rain or shine event. There is at least a 

48 hour cancellation policy to avoid a penalty. Please contact Jim Cousin at 781 878 4984 to sign up. 

MENôS MINISTRY EVENTS 

tel:781%20878%204984


BLOOD  PRESSURE SCREENING 
All those interested are invited to 

the library following worship on 

Sunday, May 18th for a blood 

pressure check, a service to help 

us care for our health. 

MENôS RETREAT ï SAVE THE DATE 

Friday ï Sunday June 20 ï 22, 2014 

This will be our 13th annual trip to Maine with 

the mighty men. Itôs designed to be a relaxing, 

fun weekend at the summer get-away of Dave & 

Patty Sawyer on McWain Pond in Waterford, 

Maine and is open to all men.  Itôs a chance to 

get to know some of the guys you see only on 

Sunday in a more informal setting.   

 

Many of us leave Friday afternoon but thereôs 

usually a few that canôt make it until Saturday, 

and thatôs fine.  Between the 2 buildings, we 

now have plenty of beds ï I lost count but we 

can definitely accommodate 20+ and if more 

want to come weôll find a way!  We hope to 

include you this year!   

 

More details will be published soon but please 

see Dave Sawyer, John Miltner or Don Alger 

ASAP with any questions you may have now.  

We will be putting together car pool 

arrangements so please let one of us know if you 

plan to go.  You can reach me at:  

david@SawyerClan.com or 774-213-9050 to ask 

questions or to let me know you are coming this 

year.  Driving directions (about a 3.5 hour drive) 

are available if youôll be coming up alone.   

CLERKôS HIGHLIGHTS 

March Clerk Highlights:  
¶ The multi-purpose room has had 

ongoing repairs to the drywall, the 

school next door will be paying for 

it. We will paint the walls after the repairs are 

made.  

¶ We will begin the process of updating the 

membership list (inactive members) 

¶ East Coast Conference and Evangelical Covenant 

Church Annual Meetings coming up, will reach out 

to the congregation for additional delegates (please 

see Michelle Peebles or Pastor Olson) 

¶ Still looking for nursery volunteers - MEN and 

WOMEN, please speak with Michelle Peebles or 

Gabrielle Olson is you are interested  

 

April Clerk Highlights:  
¶ Updates made to the nursery area with new pagers, 

flooring and cubbies are all working out well.  

¶ Financial position has improved slightly, we are 

still $8617 behind the budgeted amount year to 

date. Leadership team is working on 

recommendations for budget cuts if financial 

position does not continue to improve. 

¶ Pray for the Young Adult and Youth Pastor Search 

Committee as they continue to work through the 

process. 

¶ Working on the schedule for the bathroom 

renovationéstay tuned!  

¶ Any questions on what's going on? Feel free to talk 

with any member of the Leadership Team: Michelle 

Peebles, Katie Sandford, Lee Stewart. Peter Vacchi, 

Jim Cousin, Rachael Buckley, Pastor Olson. 

UPDATE FROM YOUNG ADULT & YOUTH PASTOR SEARCH COMMITTEE 

     This is certainly an exciting time for our church family!  We are continuing the journey that God has been 

directing for the past several years. 

     The Young Adult and Youth Pastor Search Committee has been meeting regularly and is able to report that 

we are narrowing the search through prayerfully trying to discern who God is directing us toward and calling 

to us.  Unexpected doors are opening.  Please continue to pray with us. 

     Just a reminder:  the names of profiles or persons with whom we are "chatting" are confidential. We will of 

course keep you informed as our search narrows.  Please feel free to speak with any member of our committee 

if we can answer any questions:  Scott Ambroceo, Lindsay Buzzee, Ruth Carrigan, Steve Gillis, Pastor Olson, 

Katie Sandford, and Beth Stewart. 

mailto:david@SawyerClan.com


NURSERY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

We have nearly a dozen beautiful babies in our 

congregation currently, we are truly blessed!  We 

are looking for a few good men (yes, men AND 

women) to volunteer for nursery duty during 

Sunday worship, approximately one Sunday 

every two-to-three months.  Volunteers will be 

Safer Places trained and CORI (background) 

checked prior to serving in the Nursery.  If you 

would be willing to assist, please speak with 

either Gabrielle Olson or Michelle Peebles. 

R.A.D. WOMENôS BASIC SELF-DEFENSE PROGRAM 

4-week session begins May 16th 

The R.A.D. System for Women is a program of realistic self-defense tactics and techniques. R.A.D. Systems 

provides comprehensive courses that begin with awareness, prevention, risk reduction and avoidance, while 

progressing on to the basics of hands-on self defense training. R.A.D. is not a Martial Arts program. Students 

will be provided with their own workbook/reference manual that outlines the entire Physical Defense Program 

for reference and continuous personal growth. For more information on the RAD program, please visit the 

website: www.rad-systems.com. The tentative schedule is listed below. Please note that the R.A.D. program 

runs for a total of 9 hours, so you'll need to plan on attending all 4 dates - each session will build on the 

previous one. We will NOT be utilizing simulation training ("red man" suits) for this program. This program is 

open to all women (16+ with parent/guardian) and is designed for the average person with no previous 

experience or background in physical skills training.  

Where: SSTKD, 16A Park Street, Rockland  

When: Friday nights - May 16, 23, 30*, June 6 

Time: 6:00 pm - 8:15 pm 

*May 30th is the beginning of Memorial Day Weekend, if we need to reschedule for a different 

night so that everyone can attend we'll be flexible.  

Cost: $25.00 for the entire program (not per class). FREE lifetime return & practice policy (bring signed 

workbook) 

**If there is a financial hardship, please let me know - I do not want cost to stand in the way of anyone who 

wants to participate.  

 

Please email me if you would like to register so I can reserve a spot for you. Payments can be made out to: 

South Shore Tae Kwon Do and are due by May 10th. 

 

If you have any questions at all, do not hesitate to reach out to me by email or at the number listed below.  

 

~ Michelle Peebles (Certified R.A.D. Instructor) 

 

Michelle Peebles | mpeeblestkd@gmail.com 

Instructor | South Shore Tae Kwon Do | southshoretkd.com 

3rd Dan Black Belt | Phone : 508.566.3909 

FINANCIAL OFFICERôS UPDATE 

Briefly looking at our financials through March 2014: 

Budgeted Giving     $69,291.99 

Actual Giving           $60,674.17 

Difference               ($8,617.82)  

 

Budgeted Spending     $69,296.45 

Actual Spending           $69,207.60 

Difference                        $88.85  

Our available cash has declined a total of $8,533.43 

through the end of March 2014. Please note that this 

does represent an improvement from the end of 

February. Praise God! 

 

Please direct any concerns to any member of the 

Leadership Team. 

 

Lee Stewart, Financial Officer  

http://www.rad-systems.com/
mailto:matsontkd@gmail.com
http://southshoretkd.com/
tel:508.566.3909


FOCUS ON THE POWER OF PRAYER 

     As I step into writing this article every month, I start by asking the Lord to guide me. Thirty 

days passes like a blink of an eye. Facing a deadline becomes a part of the process when you 

decide to write; I am so thankful that God does not have a deadline.  Do you ever wonder if 

you missed a God Appointment or a God Opportunity because you did not walk through a door 

He opened to you? In Proverbs 16:9 His word states, ñIn their hearts humans plan their course, 

but the Lord establishes their steps.ò Let us think and meditate about the ending of this verse 

together: ñthe Lord establishes their steps.ò   

      I enjoy visualizations, so let me take you to a place where we could think about our life 

journey by traveling on a train where doors open and close to opportunities, and people come and go through 

those doors in our life. We could further visualize that God is on that train as the conductor guiding and 

encouraging us to walk through doors of opportunity and meet up with people He has put on our life journey. 

As we pray for God to direct our steps, we give Him permission to open doors to those opportunities He has 

waiting for us to experience.  I delight in knowing that God is waiting for us to come to Him because He 

operates with an open door policy. ñThe Lord establishes our steps.ò 

      One morning at work, I believe God established an appointment for me. A person named Mary decided to 

pray that morning that God would provide someone to help her fully understand her retirement options. That 

interview assignment had my name on it, and I only interview when we are short of staff. I noticed that Mary 

had a stack of papers all neatly put together except for a church bulletin that was sticking out of the pile. When 

the interview was completed, I felt the nudge in my heart to talk to her about Women of Faith. Mary shared a 

Women of Faith story with me that was uplifting about her experience attending a conference in the past. As 

she unfolded her story, she witnessed to me her strong faith in God and she believed God guided her to attend 

that conference. When I told her I was a Women of Faith group leader, she expressed an interest to attend the 

next conference. Since that date, Mary and I have established a beautiful friendship, attend a Bible study 

together, and just smile when we think about how God set up a divine appointment that day. When God 

opened this door, I am so thankful that He gave me the courage to step outside my comfort zone not knowing 

ahead of time what Maryôs reaction would be. God gave me this present, friendship. ñThe Lord establishes our 

steps.ò  

      Another time while traveling in my train ride with God, a door opened to attend a two-day Women of Faith 

conference in Houston, TX called Unwrap the Bible.  My spirit wanted to attend, but I had a battle going on 

inside myself. I was plagued with many thoughts and conversations going on in my head. One voice in my 

head was saying, ñGo through that door. I have a great experience waiting for you.ò  The naysayers in my head 

were saying, ñHow are you going to travel alone? Can you afford this trip?ò  For some of you traveling alone 

is like breathing; for me, this was a big step.  This internal turmoil continued until I finally committed by 

purchasing all the tickets required to attend this event. A feeling of peace entered my soul. I believe God 

wanted me to step through this door alone and outside my comfort zone. ñThe Lord establishes our stepsò. 

      Friday afternoon in Houston before the conference, I received a telephone call that my sister, age 59, had 

received a diagnosis of dementia. The news added a great deal of sadness to the anxiety I felt now that it was 

time for me to figure out, alone, how I was going to get to the conference from the hotel. As I was sitting in the 

lobby thinking about arranging for a taxi, I noticed a woman sitting alone. Then I saw three other women come 

up to her, and they stood together.   I felt a nudge that I should go and talk with these women.  I gathered my 

nerve, walked over, and asked them if they were attending the WOF conference. When they responded yes, I 

asked if I could join them. A surprise to me, they eagerly said they had room for one more in their car, and 

they adopted me for the weekend. This beautiful group of women from Lake Charles, LA consisted of a 

Pastor, two women who worked for a research clinic for dementia (Did you hear that?), and the first woman I 

noticed in the lobby. I believe this was another divine appointment from God.  During my entire trip, I felt a 

covering of peace as I knew I was not alone. He was present. Prayer warriors at home were praying for me. 

And I had a new group of friends. These brought me such joy and gratitude. ñThe Lord establishes our steps.ò 

     PSALM 16:11  You will show me the path of life, in your presence is fullness of Joy; at your right hand are 

pleasures forever more. 

     Dear Lord, Thank you for always providing us with those open door opportunities during our lifeôs journey. 

I pray that you will give us the courage to step through that open door so that we can experience the wonderful 

adventure you have planned for each of us.  Amen 

By Renie Ellis 



MISSIONS  

UPDATE FROM THE PRUDEKS 

Here are a few prayer requests: 

 

1. For Kelly and I as we fly back to CA for a month to be with family and see our youngest, son, Jon, graduate 

from Biola. Please pray for many different aspects and family dynamics during the grad celebration. 

 

2.  For Fred and Kelly as they will be speaking and preaching at a number of churches during the month back 

home. 

 

3.  For our church start-up in Milovice, and the new missionary family, Williams,  and their adjustment, and 

for relations with the mother church in Benatky. 

 

Yours, 

Fred 


